All Saints' C. Of E (Aided) Primary School & Nursery Unit

Love to Learn, together with the Lord

Headteacher: MrsSPartington DeputyHeadteacher: MrsCChadwick Moor Road Chorley Lancs PR7 2LR

K

Tel: (01257) 262489

Email: <u>head@allsaintscofe.lancs.sch.uk</u> Web Site: www.allsaintscofe.lancs.sch.uk

Thursday19th March

Dear Parents/Carers,

I write to you again regarding the current Coronavirus situation. The government have announced that all schools in England will close their gates on Friday and remain closed until further notice. In the Prime Ministers statement, he suggested that schools could provide supervision for children of Key Workers.

We are currently working this out and as you can imagine this is unique circumstances and a lot of arrangements need to be in place quite quickly in order to be ready for Monday to facilitate home learning and the supervision of children to Key Workers.

The government has YET to publish a full list of Key Workers whose children will still be able to attend school. We believe 'Key workers' **could** include

- Health Service workers
- Emergency Services
- Delivery drivers
- School Staff
- Social Care workers

For obvious reasons we are trying to keep numbers low for safety, both parents must qualify as a Key worker to be eligible for this service or be a single parent key worker.

If you think you qualify please could I ask you to complete the following form and return by 9.00 am tomorrow morning if you wish your child to attend.

This service may be from the hours of 8.30 am to 3.15 pm.











If your child does access this service the same safeguarding will be put in place:

- Children should stay at home if they are unwell with a new, cough or a fever
- If staff, young people or children become unwell on site with a new, continuous cough or a high temperature they will be sent home.
- Should you or your child start with symptoms of a continuous cough or fever the whole household need to self-isolate for 14 days. Therefore all children in that particular family group will not be allowed in school regardless of whether children are the child of a key worker, if they display these symptoms.

If your child is in receipt of a Free School Meal and you are not a Key Worker, we are working hard to support this provision and anticipate having meal vouchers or the provision of a school packed lunch. More information will follow.

I am concerned about the impact on our families and should you find yourself in any difficulty school will be open daily and we will do all we can to offer or sign post you to appropriate support. If you have any concerns or questions please do not hesitate to contact us via text, telephone or email.

Call 01257 262489 or 07478 654913

Text: 07478 654 913

Email: support@allsaintscofe.lanc.sch.uk

Thank you for your continued support.

Take care

Sarah Partington Charlotte Roberts

Headteacher Deputy Headteacher









